IPRD “Post Rec Play” Policy/Guidelines 
Financial Support for Baseball/Softball 2024 
A. IPRD will provide the entry fees/umpire fees for 3 USSSA tournaments ending with the USSSA state tournament for each respective Rec All-Star age division on June 22, 2024.
B. IPRD will also provide the equipment and uniforms for teams that shall be worn for each tournament that IPRD funds.  
C. To be eligible to receive the aforementioned financial support, each team must be made up of 100% of kids that have registered and played in our league during the most recent season.
D. IPRD will issue checks written to USSSA for each entry fee or will reimburse coaches for tournaments that have umpire PAP (pay at the plate) fees.
 
Rosters 
A. Are able to be turned in beginning May 1st and ending on May 17th 
B. Must be approved by IPRD to receive funds 
C. [bookmark: _GoBack]Only 2024 IPRD registered coaches will be allowed to coach PRP teams formed from the league that the registered coach coached in for that season. 
D. Rosters must have parent or guardian signature on PRP participation agreement for each participant.
 
Equipment and Uniforms 
A. Teams will receive equipment bags and balls similar to how it was done in the regular season.  It must be returned as soon as possible after June 23, 2024. 
B. Boys on PRP teams will receive a uniform shirt, hat, and belt.  Girls on PRP teams will receive a uniform shirt, socks, and belt. 
 
Facility Usage  
A. Belleview Park and Crescent Bend fields will be available to schedule using the online portal the same way they were scheduled during the 2024 season.
B. Any other field usage of Belleview Park must be approved prior to use.

